
Hello,

I’m writing in regards to SB 839. I strongly oppose this bill because no business should be
discriminating who can or cannot use their service based on COVID or other vaccination
status especially vaccines that are still only Emergency Use Approved. I also oppose this bill
because one’s medical information is one's own business and should not be used to
discriminate and segregate citizens based on vaccine status. One's medical information
should be protected information but we have seen repeatedly that "protected" information
can be hacked. Vaccine passports have been withdrawn across the globe. They are
unnecessary and represent a violation of personal freedom, privacy and health choice.
Public funding would be used to develop and market an unecessary program which lays the
foundation for chilling government tracking, surveillance, divisiveness and control. For what
may be the most obvious reason, I oppose this bill because the vaccine doesn’t even work!
We can’t implement a vaccine passport for a vaccine that doesn’t prevent transmission or
infection. The CDC itself has said that the vaccinated can both get and spread the COVID
virus. Many unvaccinated people have natural immunity which is cross protective, enduring
and a benefit to the public. This makes no sense. Common sense and logic must be used by
those in positions to protect American citizens and their rights. I urge you to do just that by
voting NO!

I appreciate you hearing my concerns and feel free to reach out with any questions.

-Jill


